ITU Telecommunication Standardization Sector
Document VCEG-M15

Study Group 16

Q1/16 Rapporteur Meeting
March 15, 2001
Launceston, Australia 7-8 March 2001

Source*:
Editor (P. Luthi)

Title:
H.242 Harmonization with Annex X/H.263 profiles

Purpose:
Information

_______________________________

1. Introduction

Annex X of H.263 creates a need for updating section 5.2.4.4/H.242. This section defines signaling for profiles according to Appendix II/H.263, which will be obsolete after Annex X/H.263 is approved. To take advantage of the new Annex X H.263 profiles, a new mechanism should be defined to signal profiles and levels.

2. Changes to H.242

In the existing section 5.2.4.4, the OptionsIndicator table and its related text needs to be updated to reflect that:

· Profile levels 2 and 3 no longer exist in upcoming Annex X/H.263

· Profile level 1 is now called "Profile 1 - H.320 coding efficiency version 2 backward-compatibility profile".

· Values 011 and 100 used to signal levels 2 and 3 are set to "forbidden" to prevent unwanted behavior by existing H.320 terminals.

A new H.242 section should be created describing a new mechanism to signal profiles and levels as defined in Annex X/H.263. The idea is to have a new MBE message to signal profiles and levels as shown below:


{startMBE}/N/<H.263Profiles>/<Profile><Level>

The pair <Profile><Level> is repeated (N-1)/2 times.

This indicates to the far-end video encoder what profiles with their associated levels are supported by the decoder.

Each value of <profile> is a one-byte value representing the profile number as described in Annex X/H.263.

Each value of <level> is a one-byte value representing the level number as described in Annex X/H.263.

<profile> and <level> shall not take values from 224-255 to avoid leading "111" patterns.

For example:

{startMBE}/3/<H.263Profiles>/0x01/0x28  for a terminal that supports Profile 1 and Level 40

{startMBE}/7/<H.263Profiles>/0x01/0x3C/0x02/0x3C/0x07/0x3C  for a terminal that supports Profile 1 and Level 60, Profile 2 and Level 60, and Profile 7 and Level 60

3. Proposal

The editor plans to submit text that, after review, could be added to a revised H.320 Implementor's Guide (IG) at the next meeting of SG16 and asks interested parties to contribute to this work and to contact him.

This topic was discussed at the last QD, G, 1-5/16 Rapporteurs meeting that took place in Launceston during the week of March 5-9, 2001 and the only comment received was about backward compatibility. It was noted that no feedback has been received to date indicating the existence of any implementation of the existing profiles. The group also noted that the "Profile level 1" defined in H.242 will remain as "Profile 1" in Annex X to allow compatibility with existing H.320 terminals.
* Contact:	Patrick Luthi	Phone: +1 978 292-4354
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